
South Shore Educational Collaborative 
75 Abington Street, Hingham, MA  02043 

 
REMOTE BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

Thursday, September 10, 2020 
 
 
Present: Patrick Sullivan, Ed.D.  Cohasset 
  Paul Austin, Ph.D.   Hingham   

Jeffrey Granatino   Marshfield 
James Jette    Milton 

  Matthew Keegan   Norwell 
  Kevin Mulvey, J.D.   Quincy 
  Thea Stovell    Randolph 
  William Burkhead   Scituate 
  Jennifer Curtis Whipple, Ed.D. Weymouth 
  Jeffrey Szymaniak   Whitman Hanson Regional  
 
 
  SSEC:  Richard L. Reino, Executive Director 
    Patricia Mason, Ph.D., Director of Student Services 
 

1. Approval of a Memorandum of Understanding with the SSEC Federation, Local 3961 
AFT union. The union ratified the MOU on September 9, 2020. SSEC hopes to be able to 
use classrooms in Hull. Work needs to be done in Randolph on the ventilation system 
before SSEC can use those classrooms. A motion to approve the MOU was made by Mr. 
Granatino and seconded by Mr. Keegan; a roll call vote was taken with Mr. Keegan 
voting yes, Ms. Stovell voting yes, Dr. Austin voting yes. Mr. Szymaniak voting yes, Dr. 
Curtis Whipple voting yes, Dr. Sullivan voting yes, Mr. Jette voting yes; Mr. Burkhead 
voting yes, and Mr. Granatino voting yes; unanimously approved. Mr. Mulvey joined at 
this time. 
 

2. Brief discussion of opening schools and what is being done in each district.  
 
The meeting adjourned at 9:10 a.m. 

 

 

 


